
 
 
 

March 14, 2013 
 
 
 
Mr. Tex Hall, Chairman 
Mandan, Hidatsa & Arikara Nation 
404 Frontage Road 
New Town, ND  58763-9404 
 
SUBJECT:  TRANSMITTAL OF ROSS PROJECT FIELD SURVEY LETTER  
 
Dear Chairman Hall: 
 
The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff has sent the enclosed letter via email to 
your Tribal Historic Preservation Officer.  The purpose of the letter is to invite the consulting 
Tribes to participate in a field survey to identify historic properties of religious and cultural 
significance that could be affected by the proposed Ross Project and to request feedback on the 
proposed methodology for the survey. 
 
The NRC staff is sharing this letter with you to keep you informed of all National Historic 
Preservation Act Section 106 activities that are underway for the proposed Ross Project. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Ms. Johari Moore via email at 
Johari.Moore@nrc.gov or at 301-415-7694.  You may also contact Dr. Cheryl Chapman by 
email at Cheryl.Chapman@repec.com or via phone at 605-394-6510. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
/RA/ 
 
Larry W. Camper, Director 
Division of Waste Management 
  and Environmental Protection 
Office of Federal and State Materials 
  and Environmental Management Programs 

 
Docket No.:  40-9091 
 
Enclosure: 
Ross Project Field Survey Letter 
 
cc:  Mr. Elgin Crows Breast 
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